
26th September 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It was lovely to see so many of you at St. Andrew’s Church this morning for our      

annual Welcome Service for our new starters in Reception and Nursery and their 

parents / carers. I was so impressed with the children’s readings and their singing. It 

is always a pleasure to see the joy and delight that the services in church bring to 

children and adults alike.  

Well done to our Year 5 and 6 football teams. Both our boys and girls teams have 

been in action this week. During a hard fought tournament our boys team reached 

the final and narrowly missed out to Ponteland Primary. While results did not go our 

way for the girls team they had a great time playing and representing our school. 

Well done, we are so proud of you all. 

Along with a number of schools nationally we are increasingly concerned with the   

impact that smartphones and excessive screen time is having on both the mental 

and physical health and wellbeing of our children. Therefore, we are looking to join 

the nationwide ‘smartphone free childhood’, beginning in Early Years and Key    

Stage 1. To explain what this means Mrs. Abbott has created a short video which is 

on our Youtube channel and can be viewed by clicking here. This is an initiative 

which I hope you will help support us with.   

For those children who enjoy singing please check out the flyer for the Newcastle 

Children’s / Youth Choirs later in the flyer. The eagle-eyed among you might be able 

to spot some of our current and ex-pupils on the flyer! As Mrs. Milner frequently     

reminds us; ’everyone has a voice and can sing’. 

A number of people have expressed concern to the school about the speed of cars 

driving around the village, particularly at pick up and drop off times. The 20mph 

speed limit is there to keep our children safe. Thank you for your co-operation with 

this. 

Well done to Year 6 with the best attendance this week: 99.6%. 

Well done to Year 2 and Year 6 for the best attendance for this year: 99.1%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_MQ8GCsDlzk


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
94.7% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
91.2% 95.5% 96% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
94.4% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
97.9% 96.5% 98.6% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
95.2% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
94.8% 97.2% 97.3% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
98.1% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
99.6% 99.1% 99.1% 
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All about our Bodies with Reception 
 
Reception have been learning about, and using, their bodies lots this week.  We 
have labelled body parts, used our fine motor skills to practise holding a pencil 
and really enjoyed our PE lesson with Mr. Walker; pretending to be different kinds 
of beans.  
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Water Effect Art in Year 1  

In Art this week we have been making a water effect using different lines and 

tools. We started out by having to draw three big wavy lines and then we had to 

connect our lines with patterns and colours and other lines to create our water   

effect.  
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Using  an Atlas with Year 2 

In Geography we have been looking at maps and learning how to use an atlas. 
We started our lesson this week by looking at the world map in the corridor and 
seeing what countries and oceans we could find. We then discussed how an atlas 
is a collection of maps and that the index page lists all of the countries, cities, 
towns etc that can be found in the atlas. We were given a list of countries and 
oceans and we had to use the index page to find out which page of the atlas we 
would find the country. Super work Year 2!  
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A Busy Week in Year 3! 

This week in Year 3, we have started our new book in English ‘The Stolen Spear’. 

This links to our Prehistoric Britain topic and the class have had fun predicting 

what will happen in the story, describing the scenes of the story and using        

thesauruses to improve their writing.  We also did our second ukulele lesson 

which the class thoroughly enjoyed and enabled them to continue practising some 

of the songs they are learning. In Music, the class were learning about rhythm 

and identifying different beats. In PE, we continued to practice invasion games 

and discussed the importance of working as a team as well as deciding who      

attacks and who defends. In science we continued our ‘rocks’ topic and examined 

a variety of igneous rocks to identify whether they had large or small crystal   

structures.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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Anglo Saxon Life with Year 5 

This week, our Year 5 class used the Chromebooks to research what life was like 

in Anglo-Saxon times. We discovered the kinds of jobs people had, the food they 

ate, and what their houses looked like. We also found out about their clothing and 

even some of their hobbies! Everyone worked hard to record the information, and 

we now know much more about daily life over 1,000 years ago. 
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Designing and Printing Wallpaper with Year 6 

Year 6 designed their own William Morris inspired printing tiles, before choosing a 

preferred repeating pattern. They applied printing ink to their tiles and then        

attempted to print their own wallpaper. Next week we will try and replicate this 

process, only this time we will be using lino and carving tools to create our        

design.   
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Our Welcome Service 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 led our Welcome Service at St. Andrew’s Church. 

They sang songs and shared information about what our school vision is and 

means as well as some of the things they have enjoyed in school so far and what 

they are looking forward to. It was a lovely service which the children enjoyed and 

it was lovely that so many parents, carers and friends came to share it with us.    

A special thanks to our Year 6 children who led some of the readings! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Football Tournament Update 

Year 6 boys and Year 5 and 6 girls represented the school playing football this 

week. In both cases the players competed with the correct spirit and attitude.  

A special shout out to the Year 6 boys who made the final of their tournament. 

Well done!   
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Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Rory who was selected to be the mascot for Newcastle United at 

their Champions League match against Barcelona! It was an amazing experience 

to meet the players and go onto the pitch at St. James Park in front of a capacity 

crowd. The only thing which could have made it a better night would have been a 

win for Newcastle! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Poppy who has successfully auditioned and been accepted for TS 

Training Academy for Dance. This week she has also performed on stage with the 

west end star Kerry Ellis who is best known as being the first British person to 

play the role of Elphaba in the musical ‘Wicked’.  
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Thursday 2nd October 2025 
Prospective Parents Evening at Ponteland High School - 

5.30pm 

Friday 10th October 2025 World Mental Health Day 

Monday 13th October 2025 Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Nursery to Year 6) 

Tuesday 14th October 2025 Year 4 visit to Arbeia Roman Fort 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s 

Church - 9.30am 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Key Stage 2 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.20am 

w/c Monday 27th October 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd November 2025 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 4th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Thursday 6th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Friday 14th November 2025 Children in Need Non-Uniform Day 



‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Friday 5th December 2025 Friends of Heddon Christmas Fair from 1.30pm 

Monday 8th December 2025 Year 5 visit to the Great North Museum 

Thursday 11th December 2025 Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 11th December 2025 Choir Christmas Showcase in School Hall at 4.30pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 17th December 

2025 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Friday 19th December 2025 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 

w/c Monday 22nd December 

2025 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

Monday 5th January 2026 School Reopens for Spring Term 


